Parent Council Meeting – Minutes September 2015
Present: - Marion Morrison, Angela Elliot, Louise Gardner, Lesley Ramage, Yvonne     

                Moohan, Karen Copland, Mrs Nisbet, Mrs Maher

Apologies: - Lindsay Ford, Jen Mulholland

· Welcome – Introduction of those present, parents from previous meetings and those in attendance for first time.

· Previous Meeting – A.G.M. was held previous week and Parent Council had eight new parents sign up however they couldn’t attend this evening. No further notes from A.G.M.

· Committee Members – currently all positions are available should anyone feel they have the time/skills to offer. First position available is Chair – Yvonne suggested for this and all in agreement. Lesley suggested for Vice Chair and all in agreement. Secretary continues to be Karen. Treasurer – Lindsay has shown interest in this role but has asked for some guidance and was suggested that a hand over should take place from previous treasurer Jennie O’Neill. Mrs Nisbet has volunteered herself to be the Staff Representative from the school. And it was suggested that Father Frank be asked to be the Co-Opted member.

· Constitution – Everyone present issued a copy of the current constitution. Each section has been read through and amended/agreed where required. The new copy of the constitution to follow.
· School web page – A new web page is being launched for the school, work currently underway on this. The Parent Council will have their own section of this site and will be able to do their own admin. 

· Parent Council Social Media – The previous Parent Council Facebook page hasn’t been updated in over a year. It has been suggested that a new page be set up. Karen to do this and Jen Mulholland has agreed to assist with this along with the day to day running.

· DJ – Our previous DJ has stepped down and we will now require a new one for future events. Everyone asked if they knew of anyone. There is one person in mind however they are more expensive (previously £75 per disco but £100 for possible new one). It was suggested that we price the equipment to run our own. Karen to do this by Friday, then decision made to which option to take. Yvonne with contact details of new DJ. Louise G. had said that she could possibly source alternative DJ. Next required for Halloween disco on 27th October.
· Staff – Following the October break teachers will focus more on homework clubs etc. so their time will be required here and they will no longer be as available to assist with the running of discos etc. It was then suggested that other events be trialled to replace discos e.g. BBQ’s.

· School wish list – I pads were suggested as a target for this years fundraising. The school currently have a small number of I pads, more would be beneficial.

· Fundraising Plans – Christmas Shopping event Friday 27th November. Following last years trial shopping evening it was agreed that we would continue with the shopping evening as opposed to the Saturday Fayre. This year’s stalls will be priced at £10 per stall plus a raffle prize as a donation. The booking forms will need to be altered from last year, and then issued to potential stall holders. Karen has a copy of last years form to alter. It was also suggested that the children could be involved in Christmas cards/calendars – one company suggested that could possibly print was ACES. More information regarding what’s involved/time frames/prices etc. will have to be investigated. Easyfundraising could also increase donations to our cause. Posters are available to print and can be displayed within the school. Parents can also be prompted (via newsletter/Facebook etc.) to use site whenever shopping online.

· Contact details/paperwork – It was raised that any contact details (Parent Council members/board, DJ’s, suppliers etc.) should be held in one central location so that should anyone holding relevant information be unavailable for any reason then fellow members can follow up as/where required e.g. DJ’s a no-show on disco night etc. Location for this information yet to be decided.

· Communication – An information evening was held by S.P.T.C. A very informative evening and useful details regarding smoother running/communication. Parent Council members/parent forum can access this and other useful details online.
· Minutes – It was agreed those minutes from meetings to be issued within a week to allow for any actions etc.

· A.O.B. – The night that meetings are currently held was raised. It was agreed that they should remain on Wednesday nights. Next meeting to be held on 7th October. Meetings will normally be held on 1st Wed of the month unless this falls on a holiday. Mrs Maher has then asked if any parents are available for meeting with Education Scotland on Tuesday 29th Sept at 9am re. new school build. Should anyone be available then can they please inform school office.

· No other business.

